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Press Toward the Mark 

Mountain-moving Faith 

 

Foreword 

 
The foundation of our total relationship with God and 
receiving the benefits of His kingdom is faith. To operate 
successfully within the kingdom of God, learn and follow 
helpful guidelines so that you will better understand the 
entire faith process. 
 
Once enlightened by the truth of the glorious gospel that lies 
ahead within the following pages, I believe you will be 
challenged to demonstrate the God-kind of faith to a greater 
degree in any given circumstance. The more you rely on 
God’s system of operations, the better results you will 
receive in every area of your life.  
  
Mountain-moving faith is based on what God can do through 
you, and not what you think you can accomplish alone. It is 
not your own faith you release to move mountains. It is the 
faith God deposits in you that resolves the impossible. Your 
God-given faith has been designed to defeat every obstacle 
you face. It therefore helps you to have greater expectations 
for your life. Press toward the mark! 
 

“...all things are possible to him that believeth,” Mark 9:23. 
“... for with God all things are possible,” Mark 10:27. 
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Passionate Faith 
 
The key to mountain-moving faith is to fervently exhibit 
unwavering confidence in God. The demonstration of that 
kind of faith must absolutely rest in God alone. To achieve 
excellence in faith, all other possible props are therefore 
removed.  
  
The passion of mountain-moving faith is pure. Through 
scientific testing, the mustard seed has been proven to be a 
seed that is a purebred. Therefore, it cannot be mixed with 
other seeds or man-made props. The passion of mountain-
moving faith is also sure. Your faith does not have to be big 
to tackle the impossible, but it must trust our great and 
mighty God to deliver what he promised. 
  
For your faith to exhibit passion to remove mountains, it 
must be both pure in nature and sure of God. Jesus again 
uses the mustard seed to serve as an example to his disciples. 
“...For verily I say unto you, If ye have faith as a grain of 
mustard seed, ye shall say unto this mountain, Remove 
hence to yonder place: and it shall remove; and nothing shall 
be impossible unto you,” St. Matthew 17:20. 
  
Where then is yonder place? Yonder place is where you are 
still able to see the mountain, but it is not in the way of you 
moving forward. In this case, the removed mountain serves 
as a memorial of your victory that helps you get through 
followed up attacks designed by the enemy. The passion of 
faith moves the mountain out of your way instead of just 
limiting God to help you climb it. 
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Although the mustard seed is the smallest of all seeds, it 
towers over all the rest reaching a maximum of 15 feet. The 
most significant feature is the acceleration of its growth. In 
fact, it only takes weeks to reach its full stature. The mustard 
seed’s passion exhibits a speedy maturation process, not 
delays as often expected. 
  
St. Matthew 13:31-32 supports this in this manner, “...The 
kingdom of heaven is like to a grain of mustard seed, which a 
man took, and sowed in the field: which indeed is the least of 
all seeds: but when it is grown, it is the greatest among 
herbs, and becometh a tree, so that the birds of the air come 
and lodge in the branches thereof.” 

 
Potential Reached 

 
Ecclesiastes 9:11, “I returned, and saw under the sun, that 
the race is not to the swift, nor the battle to the strong, 
neither yet bread to the wise, nor yet riches to men of 
understanding, nor yet favor to men of skill; but time and 
chance happeneth to them all.” 
  
The Lord has given us both time and opportunity to exercise 
our God-given faith. Do not be deceived. It doesn’t matter 
how much time you may think you have left, mountain-
moving faith can provide a way of escape. With pure and 
sure faith, you can effectively reach your God designed 
potential here and now.  
  
Statistics reveal that most people only use 5% of their 
potential during their entire life span. That is quite alarming. 
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Be determined that you won’t be among that number. The 
difference between success and failure depends on how your 
time is redeemed. If you want to succeed you will develop 
your God-kind of faith and use every opportunity presented 
to exercise faith in God. If you begin to raise your standard 
of belief, everything that was driving you to destruction can 
be turned around to lead you into an abundant life. 
  
We often find that many get trapped with what seems 
impossible to them. Then they start wishing for something to 
change or just hoping for something to happen. Eventually, 
they end up surrendering without a fight, that is, the “good 
fight of faith” as the scripture defines it. 
  
Because of that approach to impossibilities, countless 
millions never realize they have, and can, access what they 
need to win. They never really think victory can be obtained 
from that seemingly hard, dry, and hopeless place. They 
never clearly understand they were created in God’s image 
and likeness to overcome any and every overwhelming, 
diabolical, decaying, tormenting, demonic obstacle in life. 

 
Precious Moments, Precious Memories 

 
The precious moments you use to develop your faith can be 
transformed into precious memories when exercised. You 
will find that faith is one of the most valuable assets in the 
kingdom of God. You can virtually begin with little or 
nothing and end up with the blessing of the Lord overtaking 
you to the point that there won’t be enough room to receive 
it all.  
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Without a shadow of doubt, exercising faith in God will add 
great value to your life. When worth is attached to 
something, success will be in hot pursuit to associate with it. 
In other words you won’t have to go looking for success, it 
will find you. If you want to have success in life, have faith in 
God. 
  
I Peter 1:6-9 declares, “In this ye greatly rejoice, though now 
for a season, if need be, ye are in heaviness through manifold 
temptations: that the trial of your faith, being much more 
precious than of gold that perisheth, though it be tried with 
fire, might be found unto praise and honor and glory at the 
appearing of Jesus Christ: Whom, having not seen, ye love; 
in whom, though now ye see him not, yet believing, ye 
rejoice with joy unspeakable and full of glory: receiving the 
end of your faith, even the salvation of your souls.”  
  
Having tried-out faith in God stores up treasure more 
valuable than the finest of gold. For example, when you use 
gold in exchange to purchase goods, you will find out very 
quickly that it is temporary, because it can be exhausted with 
one transaction. What you purchased may depreciate quickly 
and the amount remaining is therefore depleted because of 
the exchange. 
  
On the other hand, when faith is exercised to acquire 
something of equal value, you will always have the same 
amount after the transaction. You can then go from one level 
of faith to the next level of faith in the applied area. With a 
firm foundation, you can advance to the next level. 
Therefore, faith in God will always bring you increase.  
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Preeminence of Motive 
 
God has given “the measure of faith” to all mankind. 
However, not all mankind has given God credit for all the 
accomplishments and the accolades he receives from it.  
  
In fact, some only believe in themselves or other natural 
resources to accomplish everything. This limits them to only 
what they can see or possess. Self-sufficiency will eventually 
deplete your own resources because there will always be 
limitations. If you choose to be “god” in your own life, there 
will be nothing left in your reserve to draw from when all 
the energy is spent. 
  
You can rely on this truth. God is the self-existing One. If 
our sufficiency is of God, we will be hooked up to an endless 
power supply. Jesus tells his disciples to look beyond 
themselves and other people to find their ultimate source of 
help. “And Jesus answering saith unto them, Have faith in 
God.” St. Mark 11:22. 
  
God is the rewarder of your faith and not men, so apply His 
accepted and proven standards to see His goodness in your 
life. “Hast thou faith? Have it to thyself before God.” Romans 
14:22. Having faith in God will drastically improve the 
results you receive because the Lord links you to His 
resources. 
  
Your quality of life in any area will ultimately be determined 
by the standards you establish for yourself. Raise your 
standard of belief if you want to raise your standard of what 



12 

you receive. Remove all the props you are leaning on and 
establish only pure and sure faith in God. 

 
Pledge Allegiance 

 
Jesus Christ already prepaid for all the kingdom of God 
benefits we can receive daily. Upon establishing the blood 
covenant with God, Jesus laid down his life as the collateral 
needed to secure our rights and privileges. He pledged 
allegiance to bring us salvation, healing, preservation, 
deliverance, wholeness, peace, and prosperity. 
  
Romans 8:32 speaks of the completeness of Jesus’ sacrifice 
and salvation’s benefits. “He that spared not his own Son, but 
delivered him up for us all, how shall he not with him also 
freely give up all things?” I once heard one of my mentors 
paraphrase this verse in this way: “I gave you all heaven had 
to offer, why would I withhold anything from you on earth?” 
  
The shed blood of Jesus Christ places a demand on your 
covenant with God to receive all His promises. Jesus Christ’s 
sacrifice serves as full payment for all our debt so we can 
receive the full covenant benefits. Psalm 119:122, “Be surety 
for thy servant for good; let not the proud oppress me.” 
  
Until you are sure of your covenant relationship with God, 
you will not be sure of its contents. Psalm 103:2-5 outlines 
what is covered in the plan of salvation: “Bless the Lord, O 
my soul, and forget not all his benefits: Who forgiveth all 
thine iniquities; who healeth all thy diseases; who redeemeth 
thy life from destruction; who crowneth thee with loving 
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kindness and tender mercies, who satisfieth thy mouth with 
good things, so that thy youth is renewed like the eagle’s.” 
  
Cast all your cares on the Lord so the burden will be 
removed from you to God. Based on our bond with God 
through the shed blood of Jesus Christ, exercise faith to place 
a demand on your covenant promises. So instead of receiving 
the promise because you need it or want it, refocus your 
attention on receiving the promise because God wants you to 
have it.  
  
Please know God wants you to experience all of His 
promises, more than you really want to receive them. (Read 
that sentence again out loud.) The burden of proof has 
already been established by the blood covenant on this wise: 
“It is God’s good pleasure to give you the kingdom," as 
referenced in Luke 12:32. 
  
No matter how big the mountain seems to be, it is fully 
covered. No matter how long it has been in the way, it is 
fully covered. No matter how terrifying it may seem, it is 
fully covered. No matter how experienced it is, it is 
covered. No matter how many mountains there are, they are 
fully covered. The demolition contract was executed by 
Jesus Christ over 2000 years ago. The contract covers it all, 
even the wreckage in your life. 
  
Because of the blood covenant, mountains are only 
temporary. When you begin to understand that you possess 
the power and authority of the King of kings, your 
mountain-moving faith will make a highway for our God. 
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Simultaneously, when the mountain is removed, the way is 
also made for you. 
  
Isiaish 55:1 declares that we come to Him without money 
and without price because faith is our point of contact with 
God. Never underestimate the power of the blood covenant. 
By faith, everything you need and want is fully covered. 

 
Preferred Status 

 
“But without faith it is impossible to please Him: for he that 
cometh to God must believe that He is, and that He is a 
rewarder of them that diligently seek Him,” Hebrews 11:6.  
  
First, believe in your heart that God exists. Then believe 
your God-given faith is an accepted practice to access the 
provisions of the kingdom of God.  
  
Be resolved that faith in God gives you a preferred status in 
His kingdom. God is no respecter of persons, however He is 
a respecter of faith. As you peruse the scriptures, you will 
find examples where God adamantly responded to faith. As a 
point of reference, read Hebrews 11th chapter in its 
entirety. 

 
Protocol Established 

 
“For with the heart man believeth unto righteousness, and 
with the mouth confession is made unto salvation.” Romans 
10:10. The same principle for your soul to get saved is the 
same process used to access everything else within the 
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kingdom of God. Your heart believes it, and your mouth says 
it. It is God’s ordained method to remove every mountain to 
receive not only salvation, but also deliverance, healing, 
prosperity, peace, restoration, liberty, improved 
relationships, and employment. 
  
The protocol God established is the law of faith. God cannot 
break His own law. Therefore, it is impossible for you and I 
to break the law of faith and still access the kingdom of God 
and receive any benefits thereof. Every kingdom-of-God 
benefit is based on an application of faith. Romans 3:27 
establishes faith as the law: “Where is boasting then? It is 
excluded. By what law? Of works? Nay: but by the law of 
faith.” 
  
Romans 4:15 says “...for where no law is, there is no 
transgression”. On the other hand, where there is a law, this 
is transgression. When we operate outside of faith, we are 
acting independently of God. This is an offense to God 
because its intent is not to acknowledge Him as the source of 
supply whether knowingly or unknowingly. 
  
Faith is an indelible law operative within the kingdom of 
God. The law of faith upholds two things: 
 

1) Authority rests with the one that exercises the law 
of faith. 

 
2) Authority arrests the mountain, making it come 
under subjection to the law of faith. 
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In other words, the law of faith serves the one who applies it. 
So without question, the area targeted also serves you. Faith 
obeys you so the targeted mountain must obey. In this, the 
law of faith makes a demand on the mountain of 
impossibilities to serve you once you are resolved that faith is 
one law that cannot be overtaken. The law of faith arrests 
and seizes any mountain of impossibility. The law of faith is 
unshakable.  
  
Now let’s show how the heart and the mouth are linked 
together. Romans 10:8-9 says, “But what saith it? The word 
is nigh thee, even in thy mouth and in thy heart: that is, the 
word of faith, which we preach, That if thou shalt confess 
with thy mouth the Lord Jesus, and shalt believe in thine 
heart that God hath raised him from the dead, thou shalt be 
saved.”  
  
You cannot sever the heart-mouth connection. Matthew 
12:34 states “...For out of the abundance of the heart, the 
mouth speaketh.” In other words, your mouth serves as the 
informant for the heart. What we speak emanates from the 
heart. Listen to what you say for your words serve as the 
compass that determines your course in life. You and I are 
where we are today simply because our mouth pulsated our 
own heart’s rhythm. So you must guard the floodgates of 
your heart as Proverbs 4:23 sanctions us. “Keep thy heart 
with all diligence for out of it are the issues of life.”  
  
However, you can’t effectively change your confession until 
your heart has been changed to agree with God. Develop 
your heart to fully believe God and to fully receive from 
Him. Develop your heart to know you are the express image 
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of Jesus Christ. Develop your heart to believe the quality of 
life God desires you to have in His kingdom. 
  
Then discipline your mouth to agree with your heart. 
Develop your mouth to utter what you believe and what you 
desire to receive from Him. Develop your mouth to say you 
are the express image of Jesus Christ. Develop your mouth 
to speak of the quality of life God desires you to have in the 
kingdom. 
  
The responsibility of the mouth is to actively participate in 
the faith system by calling what you believe to receive from 
the unseen to the seen. “For verily I say unto you, that 
whosoever shall say unto this mountain, be thou removed 
and be cast into the sea, and shall not doubt in his heart but 
shall believe that those things which he saith shall come to 
pass: he shall have whatsoever he saith.” Mark 11:23. 
  
Jesus activated his way in the earth with his voice. Your voice 
can successfully activate your way also. You can develop the 
voice of the Lord so when you speak even to an impossible 
situation, it will humbly submit under your authority. Your 
way will then become voice-activated, calling those things 
that be not as though they were. 
  
Proverbs 18:21 also confirms where our authority rests, 
“Death and life are in the power of the tongue.” The power 
in your voice must reflect the potency of God’s voice. Then, 
and only then, will the mountain of impossibilities be 
removed. Why? The mountain will not be able to distinguish 
your voice from the Lord’s. To the mountain, the two voice 
patterns are exactly the same. The mountain will bow and 
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acknowledge that Jesus is Lord and a way will be made for 
you. 
  
Psalm 29:3-11 references how the voice of the Lord 
influences, enforces, and effects. “The voice of the Lord is 
upon the waters: The God of glory thundererth; the Lord is 
upon many waters. The voice of the Lord is powerful; the 
voice of the Lord is full of majesty. The voice of the Lord 
breaketh the cedars; yea, the Lord breaketh the cedars of 
Lebanon. He maketh them also to skip like a calf; Lebanon 
and Sirion like a young unicorn. The voice of the Lord 
divideth the flames of fire. The voice of the Lord shaketh the 
wilderness; the Lord shaketh the wilderness of Kadesh. The 
voice of the Lord maketh the hinds to calve, and discoverth 
the forests; and in his temple doth everyone speak of his 
glory. The Lord sitteth upon the flood; yea, the Lord sitteth 
King forever. The Lord will give strength unto his people; 
the Lord will bless his people with peace.” 

 
Professional Believer 

 
Hebrews 10:23 says, “Let us hold fast the profession of our 
faith without wavering (for he is faithful that promised)." 
We are called professional believers within the kingdom of 
God.  
  
Faith is more than just a function; it becomes the occupation 
and lifestyle of the believer. Romans 1:17 confirms this 
when it says, “The just shall live by faith." We then can 
experience everything in life with God. Moreover, from 
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each life experience to the next, we can go from one level of 
faith to the next.  
  
At one time or another, your heart has displayed one of the 
four following traits. The state of the heart reflects your 
degree of faith. If you clearly understand your posture of 
belief in every area of life, your heart will never be the 
mountain that hinders you from receiving from God. 
 
State of the Heart  Trait of the Heart 
 
Unbelieving-Unbelievers Must always see it to believe it 
 
Unbelieving-Believers Skeptical about seeing what  
    they believe 
 
Believing-Believers  Only sees the future brighter, 
    never having any proof of the 
    finished work 
 
Receiving-Believers  Confidently receives the end of 
    its faith now, so patiently  
    endures until  manifestation  
    comes 
 
Press toward becoming a Receiving-Believer! To encourage 
you to receive by faith, Hebrews 11:13 provides four 
principles to help you believe to see the goodness of the Lord 
in the land of the living: 
 

Although invisible, your heart sees the promise from 
afar and has a clear image of it. 
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Although inconceivable, your heart is persuaded that the 
promise is already in your possession. 
  
Although intangible, your heart embraces the promise as 
if you could touch it. 

 
Although indefinable, your mouth calls the promise by its 
name. 
 

Let’s take a closer look at Hebrews 11:13-16 to see why 
some never received the promises of God. “These all died in 
faith, not having received the promises but having seen them 
afar off, and were persuaded of them, and embraced them, 
and confessed that they were strangers and pilgrims on the 
earth. “For they that say such things declare plainly that they 
seek a country. And truly, if they had been mindful of that 
country from which they came out, they might have had 
opportunity to return. But now they desire a better country, 
that is, an heavenly: wherefore God is not ashamed to be 
called their God; for he hath prepared for them a city.” 
 
 First, their heart had a clear image of the promises they 

were to receive in the earth, but it had a clearer vision of 
the prepared city in heaven.  

  
 Secondly, their heart was persuaded of the promises, 

they were to receive on earth; but it was even more 
convinced of the prepared city in heaven.  
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 Thirdly, their heart embraced the promises they were to 
receive on earth; but it held the title deed to the 
prepared city in heaven. 
 

 So their mouth reproduced what impacted their heart the 
most, This world is not my home. Heaven is my home. 
So they died having not received the promises. 

 
Yes, heaven is a much better place; but they never received 
their earthly promises because of what they continually 
practiced with their own mouth. Consequently, their own 
confession overrode the adopted vision and conviction.  
  
They allowed a mountain to impair their vision. They 
allowed a mountain to hinder their quality of life in the 
earth. They allowed a mountain to stop what they could own 
in the earth because they never made room for it. At this 
time, God needs us to complete His work in the earth. He 
doesn’t need us in heaven. 

 
Pour it In, Watch it Flow 

 
“So then faith cometh by hearing, and hearing by the word of 
God.” Romans 10:17. God causes us to hear with ears of 
“faith” when His Word is preached and taught under the 
anointing and power of the Holy Spirit. 
  
There are many voices in the world. Many resound fear, 
terror, and unbelief. For this reason, you should begin to 
filter everything you see, hear, say, and believe through the 
Word of God. Mark 4:23-24 says, “If any man have ears to 
hear, let him hear. And he said unto them, Take heed what 
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ye hear; with what measure ye mete; it shall be measured to 
you; and unto you that hear shall more be given.” 
  
“...and hearing by the word of God.” Isaiah 50:4b-5 confirms 
that God has the power to “wakeneth morning by morning 
mine ear to hear as the learned [professional believer and 
follower of Christ]. The Lord God hath opened mine ear, and I 
was not rebellious [nor revolt against the truth], neither turned 
away back [but obeyed the commandments that I heard]. Be open 
daily to only hear words of faith and to act on what you have 
heard. It is the Word of God that fuels our faith to remove 
mountains. 
  
So, expect to hear words that will ignite our faith to a new 
level on a daily basis. When your ears hear faith, it replaces 
the facts that you are facing with the truth of the gospel. The 
more of the “Word” you deposit in your heart, the more 
faith will be nurtured. The more your heart is encouraged 
with the promises of God, the less pressure you will 
experience when your faith is being proven. Moreover, that 
word of faith applies pressure to the problem. Therefore, it 
minimizes all odds against victory. Ultimately, Jesus Christ 
will be magnified in your life as Lord and you are therefore 
destined to win. 
  
Praying the Word of God coupled with biblical fasting helps 
remove fleshly responses. In this, your listening skills will 
greatly improve. When you have developed a keen sense of 
hearing to the soft, small voice of God within, precision will 
fully manifest and it will be hard to miss his pre-planned 
deliverance. The results you receive will show you have 
surpassed the believing stage. Now you know for yourself.  
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The Word of God is the main ingredient to develop your 
faith in God. If you use God’s Word then your success will 
be based on His point of view alone, instead of what you or 
others may think about your situation. You cannot separate 
what you say or write from your person because it is the very 
expression of who you are. So it is with God also, you 
cannot separate Him from His Word either. The Word of 
God helps you to see the Lord as He really is. 
  
Faith in God cannot be effectively exercised without the 
presence of the Word in you. The Word of God must be the 
foundation that frames your world. Hebrews 11:3 says, 
“Through faith we understand that the worlds were framed 
by the word of God, so that things which are seen were not 
made of things which do appear.” So the thing that is not 
seen is words.  
  
Faith [the invisible, intangible Word] forms flesh [the visible, 
tangible Word]. John 1:1-2, 14 confirms that “In the 
beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and 
the Word was God. The same was in the beginning with 
God. And the Word was made flesh, and dwelt among us 
(and we beheld his glory, the glory as of the only begotten of 
the Father), full of grace and truth.” 
  
Your level of faith in God is determined by the life and 
energy of His Word in you. For the Word to become living 
and powerful, mediate on the Word of God all the time and 
let it permeate your very soul so that you can be like Jesus 
Christ was in the world.  
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The Hebrew Honey defines the word “meditate” as one 
speaking to himself in a low voice, to think out loud on 
something. This is done in order to keep the mind on what 
would be a proper word or answer. Yes, rehearsing the 
Word will increase your level of concentration as well as 
help you stay focused on victory instead of the mountain.  
  
Joshua 1:8 declares, “This book of the law shall not depart 
out of thy mouth; but thou shalt meditate therein day and 
night, that thou mayest observe to do according to all that is 
written therein: for then thou shalt make thy way 
prosperous, and then thou shalt have good success.” 
  
Do not just recite the Word alone. Read the Word of God 
just like you were eating a meal. You cannot live on the 
memory of natural food, neither can you thrive on the 
memory of the Word. “...Man doth not live by bread only 
but by every word that proceedeth out of the mouth of the 
Lord doth man live.” Deuteronomy 8:3b. Read it and pray it 
out loud every day and every time.  
  
For your faith in God to expand, allow the Word, in a 
specific area, to have free course in your innermost being, 
i.e., your mind, will, and emotions. Transform what you 
think, feel, and desire into the express image of what Jesus 
Christ thinks, feels, and desires for you in that area. 
  
To do so, discover and deposit scriptures that parallel the 
subject matter you are facing. Appropriate relevant 
scriptures that coincide with the nature of the request. Apply 
identical scriptures that image the results you need or desire 
daily. Usually one or two scriptures on that topic will ignite 
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your faith. However, to build your defense for the battle of 
the mind, you need to store up an artillery. Only you can 
determine that amount. Whatever it takes for you to remain 
in faith is the number of scriptures you need to deposit. 
When the word is always your response instead of rehearsing 
the mountain, you have overcoming faith. 
  
Begin to concentrate on those tailor-made scripture 
references daily. You will experience higher levels of 
potency in the area developed. Your faith in God will 
increase drastically in that area. Do not deviate from your 
customized plan by diluting it with other irrelevant 
information. Stick to the specifics of the Word until your 
impossibility becomes possible in your soul, even to the 
place of resolution. If you do anything, increase the intake of 
information in that area.  
  
If you need a cure, concentrate on scriptures about healing, 
deliverance, and miracles. If you need financial prosperity, 
concentrate on scriptures that will bring about supernatural 
debt cancellation, increase, and abundant living. If you need 
mountains to be removed, concentrate on scriptures that 
will give you mountain-moving faith and mountain-moving 
results. 
  
It is in your own hand to create the kind of flow you want for 
your life. So deposit scriptures according to the kind of flow 
you want to receive during harvestime. Small amounts of the 
Word will produce a temporary harvest. For instance, if you 
want to experience a harvest of only dew, you will awake 
with your land having been satisfied during the nighttime 
hours but not necessarily continuing during the day. Only a 
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trace will be left in the morning as a reminder that a harvest 
was even there.  
  
If you want a sprinkle of a harvest, deposit only a sprinkle of 
the Word. A sprinkle will satisfy your land during the 
daytime hours, but not necessarily during the night. If you 
want a shower of a harvest, then deposit a shower of the 
Word. A shower will satisfy your land either during the 
daytime or nighttime, but it is only temporary.  
  
On the other hand, if you want an overflowing harvest, then 
deposit an overflowing amount of Word so you will receive 
an overflow all the time. An overflowing harvest is the will 
of God because it satisfies your land all the time, and it is 
more than enough to sow into the lives of many others. 

 
“Give ear, O ye heavens, and I will speak; and hear O earth, 
the words of my mouth. My doctrine shall drop as the rain, 
my speech shall distil as the dew, as the small rain upon the 
tender herb, and as the showers upon the grass: Because I 
will publish the name of the Lord: ascribe ye greatness unto 
our God. He is the Rock, his work is perfect: for all his ways 
are judgment: a God of truth and without iniquity, just and 
right is he,” Deuteronomy 32:1-4. 
  
Abundant life can only be produced by abundant seed sown. 
Your breakthrough is caused by the strength of the seed that 
presses its way through to the surface. Your breakthrough 
will be heavily influenced by the overflow of the Word in 
your heart and in your mouth. In fact, the flow of your 
breakthrough can’t be contained. Everything in your 
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environment will ultimately be influenced by the glory of 
God. 
  
The overflow of harvest is destined to change your 
circumstances to usher in just what you need and desire. God 
challenges us to keep the Word before our eyes and keep it 
in the midst of our hearts so we can find life and health.  
  

 The Word of God in your mouth causes your faith 
to be watered and nourished so it will increase. 

  
 The Word of God in your mouth reminds God of 

His promises and activates Him to perform His 
Word for you. 

  
 The Word of God in your mouth keeps any weapon 

formed against you from prospering. 
  
 The Word of God in your mouth dispatches the 

angels to bring in the harvest. 
  
 The Word of God in your mouth brings 

manifestation of the promises. 
 

A tree is the replica of the seed sown. Pour in healing 
scriptures as your seed to plant a tree of life 

that shall be good for the healing of the nations.  
Pour in financial scriptures as your seed to a plant tree of 
prosperity so that you shall lend unto many nations and 

not borrow. 
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Remember, you cannot complete a withdrawal slip to 
receive something that is not in your account. The quality 
and quantity of the Word in your heart and in your mouth 
will ultimately determine the quality and quantity of your 
harvest. 
 

Prosperity of Soul 
 
God desires to lead you into the paths of righteousness, but 
before He does, your soul must be restored. The soul 
includes a combination of the mind, will, and emotions. If 
your soul is not influenced by the Word of God, your 
thoughts, choices, and feelings will all be distorted. 
Ultimately, the faith will be in vain because you can’t believe 
your own faith can move a molehill, so therefore the 
mountain is impossible. 
  
Wherever you want to go in life, your soul must get there 
first. If you desire to walk in health and prosperity, your soul 
must experience health and prosperity by meditating on 
God’s promises, which is His will for you. “Beloved, I wish 
above all things that you mayest prosper and be in health 
even as your soul prospereth,” III John 2. In the Greek 
language the word wish in the previous scripture text is 
defined as “will.” Be resolved that it is not really a wish but 
instead God’s will for your soul to prosper first.  
  
Before you receive anything by faith, your soul must first be 
established in the Word of God in the area you want to 
receive from God. In other words, come into full agreement 
with God in that area and don’t deviate from His point of 
view. To help you attain a sound mind, a stable attitude, and 
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better decision making, be diligent to reverence, trust, and 
obey His Word. 
  
Because God’s Word is transforming, it is the authorized 
“change” agent. Its power develops you into the image of 
God so you will continually prosper and be in health. Your 
soul must assume a new posture if you are going to fully 
receive anything from God.  
  
If you have never received any spiritual instruction, your soul 
must be conditioned to respond to the kingdom of God 
principles. On the other hand, if you received instruction 
that warped and damaged your soul, then you will need to be 
reconditioned to respond correctly to the kingdom of God 
principles and practices. Whichever the case may be, the 
soul must be restored to fully receive from God. Restoration 
always gives you what God originally ordained for you.  
  
If you do not allow your soul to prosper, the blessing that is 
meant to bring you an abundant life, may ultimately be the 
source of your own demise. For, example, the method in 
which you distribute your money now, is a reflection of how 
you would spend it if your financial status increased.  
  
If you overspend now, and depend on credit now, you will 
do so when your riches increase. If you don’t tithe, invest, 
save, or give into the lives of others, neither will you do so 
when your riches increase. Allow the Word of God to 
instruct, correct, discipline, and establish you now, where 
you are, so you can receive God’s bountiful blessings 
continuously. 
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To receive lasting results, always allow God’s Word to 
prosper your soul. Develop your soul with the Word so you 
will understand what pleases God. Develop your soul with 
the Word so you will accomplish His divine purpose. The 
Word of God nurtures you to be, and to have, everything it 
declares. The Word of God [dwelling in you richly in all 
wisdom], develops sufficient resistance against any mountain 
or any foe. 
  
You will find the Word of God provides instructions for 
your soul to have a better quality of life. Once you allow 
your perceptions and attitudes to be aligned with God’s 
point of view, you will understand why soul prosperity is so 
vitally important to personal growth and development. 
Humbly submit yourself to the Lord so your soul can be fully 
restored to live abundantly within the kingdom of God as a 
mountain-mover. 

 
Precision: The Good Shepherd’s Path 

 
“Teach me thy way, O Lord, and lead me in a plain path, 
because of mine enemies.” Psalm 27:11. To experience “the 
good way”, let the Holy Spirit gently lead you in the way you 
should go. The Holy Spirit works with the Word of God to 
give you wisdom from above. Through the paths of 
righteousness, you can have an unobstructed view, even if 
there is a mountain of impossibilities in the way. The Holy 
Spirit never usurps the authority of the Word of God. 
  
The Holy Spirit is the authorized agent to literally 
accompany you for life. He will guide you into your 
promised land so you can receive the prepared harvest. 
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Oftentimes, you will find yourself situated in a place God 
ordained so His blessings can profusely gravitate toward you. 
Allow the Holy Spirit to lead and keep you there until you 
have been released. 
  
The Holy Spirit traces the pattern for your life so you will 
have a plain path. Proverbs 3:5-6 entreats us to “Trust in the 
Lord with all thine heart, and lean not on thine own 
understanding. In all thy ways acknowledge Him, and He 
will direct thy paths.” For the best results, begin to 
acknowledge and rely on Jesus Christ as Lord in every area 
of your life. 
  
Trust the Holy Spirit to be your God-ordained “Tour Guide” 
for your life. Trust the Holy Spirit to know what to do when 
you are faced with a mountain. When you become 
comfortable with His leadership, you will open your heart in 
other areas. When you consider God’s point of view on 
everything, you will experience precision in every area of 
your life. 
  
Under the leadership of the Holy Spirit, you won’t miss any 
of God’s ordered steps in His Word or any of His paths in 
life. Open the door of your heart and begin to acknowledge 
with your mouth, “The Lord is my shepherd; I shall not 
want.” 

 
Pattern, Not a Puzzle 

 
“I beseech you, brethren, by the mercies of God, that ye 
present your bodies a living sacrifice, holy, acceptable unto 
God which is your reasonable service.  
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“And be ye not conformed to the world: but be ye 
transformed by the renewing of your mind, that ye may 
prove what is the good, acceptable, and perfect will of God,” 
Romans 12:1-2. 
  
By faith, we offer ourselves to God as a gift. Then, and only 
then, can we make full proof of His purpose and plan for our 
life. Ask God for His pattern, and seek Him to find it in His 
Word. 

 
Purpose for Abundant Living 

 
God ordained the purpose He had in mind for you before the 
foundations of the world. So the best use of your faith is to 
apply it to His purpose for your life. That is one way to 
ensure that all things work together for your good and God’s 
glory. 
  
Romans 12:1 shows us how God’s ordained purpose is 
reserved and tailor-made for Him alone, ultimately bringing 
Him worship. We were, and are, created for His pleasure. 
Ask God for His purpose for your life. He will help you 
define what He has in mind. 

 
Plan of Action 

 
On the other hand, Romans 12:2 reveals God’s plan is 
greater than the best we can do for ourselves. God’s plan for 
your life evolves from His purpose for your life. While the 
purpose is reserved for Him alone, God’s plan is beneficial 
and profitable, tailor-made, satisfying, and complete for both 
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you and Him. Ask God for his plan for your life and He will 
show it to you. 

 
Possessions: The Property & Proof 

 
“Now faith is the substance of things hoped for, the evidence 
of things not seen,” Hebrews 11:1. What do you have in 
your possession that confirms what you prayed for is yours 
right now? What you hold on to becomes the express image 
of what you are believing to see. The scriptures you have, 
become a replica of the answered prayer request.  
  
At that point it becomes your promised word or promissory 
note. In fact, just reading or mediating on that promise 
should make your heart leap for joy. This is true because you 
have already taken ownership of it by faith. Seek God to 
identify the promised word(s). 
  
The promised word serves as the title deed. God then 
acknowledges the promised word as the property and the 
proof you offer in exchange to receive your manifestation. 
When you are resolved that the promised word is a sworn 
testimony from God to you, that’s when it becomes living 
proof it’s yours. If you never have any proof of ownership, 
you will never be able to fully claim it. 

 
Pure and Perfect 

 
“Blessed are the pure in heart: for they shall see God,” 
Matthew 5:8. The words “pure” and “perfect” as used in the 
scriptures are oftentimes identical. A pure and perfect heart 
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can not be mixed with what may pollute or weaken it. A 
pure heart must be offered to God. Your heart must be 
transparent to see how God envisions your life. The Word of 
God cleanses and purifies what you believe so you can 
perfectly receive from His hand. 
  
Just like the mustard seed, God is not looking for big faith. 
Remember, it is not the quantity as much as it is the quality 
of your faith that brings great results. King David in I 
Chronicles 29:19 recognized the importance of a perfect 
heart when he prayed, “And give unto Solomon, my son, a 
perfect heart, to keep thy commandments, thy testimonies, 
and thy statutes, and to do all these things, and to build the 
palace, for the which I have made provision.” 
 

 An unfeigned heart is open, unlimited, and fully 
receives from God even when others call the vision 
impossible and inconceivable.  

 
 An unfeigned heart is enlarged, accepting, and 

making room for an expanded vision, even when it 
looks like you are surrendering territory. 

  
 An unfeigned heart is inseparable, unified, setting 

itself in agreement with God, even when it may seem 
like you are standing alone.  

 
 An unfeigned heart is authentic, establishing nothing 

but the truth, even when it must disregard all known 
and unknown facts. 
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I Samuel 16:7 declares, “...man looketh on the outward 
appearance but the Lord looketh on the heart.” Prepare your 
heart to be good ground for the Word. Prepare your heart to 
be a “Receiving-Believer”. Forget those things that are 
behind.  
  
Develop a pure and perfect heart. God eagerly responds to a 
pure and perfect heart of faith. His desire is to daily load you 
with His covenant blessings. “For the eyes of the Lord run to 
and fro throughout the whole earth to show Himself strong 
in the behalf of them whose heart is perfect toward Him...,” 
II Chronicles 16:9. God never stops looking for someone to 
passionately demonstrate the covenant of His grace. Say in 
your heart you will be the one. 
  
God considered David a man after His own heart. David 
demonstrated he had a heart that sought God’s face. Psalm 
27:4 encourages you and I to develop a seamless heart 
connection with God: “One thing have I desired of the Lord, 
that will I seek after; that I may dwell in the house of the 
Lord all the days of my life, to behold [delight in] the beauty 
of the Lord, and to inquire in His temple.”  
  
Verse 4 gives us clear instructions of how to maintain a pure 
and perfect heart before God. A heart that honors God and 
seeks fellowship with Him can be found diligently: 
 

 Abiding in the kingdom of God’s borders for life; 
  
 Acknowledging God’s quality of life for everything; 
  
 Asking God for His point of view on all matters. 
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The best results can only be achieved through your personal 
knowledge and fellowship with God through Jesus Christ. 
Everything else will then be virtually birthed out of that 
bond. When you learn to seek God first in everything, you 
allow Him undeniable access to give His best.  
  
Seeking His hand instead of his face will create an imbalance 
in your relationship. It makes a statement that you only want 
the Lord because of what He can do for you, instead of 
building an unbroken relationship based on His true worth 
and value to you. So seek God until your heart sees Him as 
He is. 
  
If you allow the Lord to have dominion in your heart as the 
Royal Seed, the Word of God will mature you to be the 
royal priesthood and kings in the earth. The end result is that 
your faith will cause you to become “the planting of the 
Lord,” (like a tree planted by the rivers of water, that 
bringeth forth his fruit in his season; his leaf also shall not 
wither; and whatsoever he doeth shall prosper) Psalm 1:3. 
 

Purge 
 
Jeremiah 17:9 gives you this revelation about the craftiness 
of your own heart. “The heart is deceitful above all things, 
and desperately wicked who can know it?” Clearly 
understand the motive of your desires. Your own heart has 
the very power to deceive even you. It can talk you out of 
the blessing of God. It can make and/or keep you 
unbelieving, doubtful, and fearful so you won’t receive what 
God intends for you to have in this life. It can cause you to 
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be presumptuous where you jump ahead of God to serve as 
your own god.  
  
Allow impurities of the heart to be purified by the Word. 
For our faith to be fruitful, be willing to allow the Word to 
examine us continuously: "Now ye are clean through the 
[washing of the] Word which I have spoken unto you," as 
written in St. John 15:3. The Word of God gives us a clean 
heart so we can confidently and freely access the place where 
grace reigns. Using the Word of God to consistently cleanse 
your heart helps you forget those things that are behind. 
  
We go through continual purging to rid ourselves of 
anything that is unproductive to the kingdom of God and the 
operation of our faith. By this, the mountain of pride in our 
hearts will then be removed. Through purging, we make 
room for only what is productive. 

 
Perception of Things Not Seen 

 
Is your perception of what you are exercising your faith for a 
shadow of things to come, or is it an image of things to come? 
Allow God to create His image of things to come for you. 
Developing God’s perception helps you see the promises 
from a far off. 
  
The Lord is a God of intricate detail. He is very specific and 
will clearly define what you can expect to receive. If you 
don’t have a clue or foreknowledge of what you are looking 
for, it may just pass you by. Along with the promised word, 
God will give natural illustrations to help you usher in 
supernatural results.  
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The purpose of the illustration is to help you develop a clear 
image in your mind. As you read the promises you can also 
develop an image of things to come with your spiritual eyes. 
Countless times it has been said, "A picture is worth a 
thousand words." 
  
The images God gave to Abraham are found in Genesis 13:16 
and Genesis 15:5. Both passages reveal the image that 
supported God’s Word to Abraham regarding his legacy. 
  
In Genesis 13, God showed Abraham a natural image 
regarding the promised land: “And I will make thy seed as 
the dust of the earth: so that if a man can number the dust of 
the earth, then shall thy seed also be numbered.” 
  
Then in Genesis the 15th chapter, Abraham inquired of God 
about his inheritance in this manner, “What wilt thou give 
me, seeing I go childless, and the steward of my house is this 
Eliezer of Damascus?” Previously, God revealed Abraham’s 
heir would come out of his own loins, and Eliezer was not 
the chosen heir. Here, God again illustrated His promised 
word to Abraham. “And he [God] brought him forth abroad, 
and said, Look now toward heaven, and tell [count] the stars, 
if thou be able to number them: and he said unto him, So 
shall thy seed be.”  
  
To support the Word of God, Abraham had images of things 
to come. In fact, he had a very present daily reminder until 
he received the manifestation of his promise. Every day, 
Abraham saw both the stars and the dust of the earth that 
served as faithful witnesses of the promises of God. If you ask 
God, He will show you the big picture, so you can have a 
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visual display of what’s ahead. Don’t just seek an image 
without the Word of God, but seek the Lord’s face. 

 
Pen Name 

 

Along with the images given, God also changed Abraham's 
name so it would match the legacy the Lord was building: 
"As it is written, I have made thee a father of many nations, 
before him who he believed, even God, who quickeneth the 
dead, and calleth those things which be not as though they 
were."  
  
The word “Abraham” means a father of many nations. So 
every time Abraham introduced himself, or someone else 
called him, nations were being birthed although Isaac had not 
yet been born. In this case, the new name referenced his 
future in the present, so Abraham was called the name God 
wanted him to experience, which ultimately influenced his 
view of who he was beforehand. 
 

Profile of the Inventory 
 
“Finally brethren whatsoever things are true, whatsoever 
things are honest, whatsoever things are just, whatsoever 
things are pure, whatsoever things are lovely, whatsoever 
things are of good report, if there by any virtue and if there 
be any praise, think on these things,” Philippians 4:8. 
 
Thought -Interpretation 
True - Fully realized thoughts; beyond where you are; Think 
about the end results 
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Honest - Unselfish; obligated to include others 
 
Just - Conforms to God’s standards 
 
Pure - Unmixed with what pollutes or weakens 
 
Lovely  - Grand; worthwhile; value-added 
 
Good Report - Identify success stories that reflect the image 
 
Virtue - Quality oriented; power to produce 
 
Praise - Show who you serve; receive God’s approval 
 
Every one of the above adjectives equates to the Word of 
God. Defining and describing what you expect will not only 
help you identify the promise but it forms what it will 
become when you begin to voice your thoughts. Proverbs 
23:7 says, “For as a man thinketh in his heart, so is he...” 
  
Create an inventory system in your mind that your mouth 
can rehearse. Develop the best thoughts and plans for your 
own life. Even when you see a mountain of impossibility, ask 
yourself, “What is the very best I can expect from this 
situation?” Turn your thoughts into inventory by writing 
them down.  
  
Then create an inventory based on scripture references. 
Invest in a pocket sized God’s Promises for Your Every Need; or, 
group and read out loud all scriptures on a given subject 
matter together. This creates a greater level of concentration 



41 

when the Word is deposited in your heart. Your faith is 
destined to be developed even quicker.  
  
Developing a profile will help you maintain a picture-perfect 
perception of things to come. The profile you create will 
help you embrace the promise, thus making it tangible. 

 
Present Tense 

 
To transform your image, begin to transform your 
vocabulary; i.e., the words you use and how you use them. 
The words you speak then create action at the time spoken 
to get mountain-moving results. 
  
Hope supports future expectations, but faith brings your 
future to you right now because it operates in the present 
tense. What you say has the power to manifest the future in 
the present. 
  
The Word of God in Hebrews 11:1 says that “Now faith is”; 
in other words, “faith is now.” The word “now” is defined as 
immediately, if not sooner. The effects of “now” does not 
wait until later. By faith, you believe and receive what you 
need, and want, simultaneously and instantaneously. If you 
don’t appropriate the Word in the present tense, then you 
will never see the promises manifest in the present tense. 
  
I have heard many confess, “It’s on the way.” Yes, that is a 
positive statement. However, it is only filled with hope for 
the future, not qualifying faith for the present. When is it 
ever going to arrive? A better declaration that gives you that 
mountain now is, “The harvest is come [in full 
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manifestation],” as Mark 4:29 clearly proclaims. Therefore, 
it is not on the way, but it is in your hand now. 
  
Most of the time the enemy creates the delay and tries to get 
you to agree with him. Daniel 10:12-14 says, “Then said he 
unto me, Fear not, Daniel: for from the first day that thou 
didst set thine heart to understand, and to chasten thyself 
before thy God, thy words were heard, and I am come for 
thy words. But the prince of the kingdom of Persia 
withstood me one and twenty days: but, lo, Michael, one of 
the chief princes, came to help me; and I remained there 
with the kings of Persia. Now I am come to make thee 
understand what shall befall thy people in the latter days; for 
yet the vision is for many days.” 
  
To activate your faith in the now, develop your confidence in 
the Lord as a “right now” God. If you envision God as always 
in the delay mode, your promise will always be idling 
somewhere. 
  
Genesis 2:2 records that God rested. “And on the seventh 
day God ended his work which he had made; and he rested 
on the seventh day from all his work which he had made.” 
This is the only scripture that I am aware of that shows God 
resting. 
  
Every scripture I present to you characterizes “God is our 
refuge and strength, a very present help in the time of 
trouble,” Psalm 46:1. 
Isaiah 65:24 says, “And it shall come to pass that, before they 
call, I will answer; and while you are yet speaking, I will 
hear.”  
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Psalm 121:4 says, “Behold, he who keepeth Israel shall 
neither slumber nor sleep.  
  
Isaiah 59:1 says, “Behold, the Lord’s hand is not shortened, 
that it cannot save; neither is his ear heavy that it cannot 
hear.”  
  
Psalm 64:7 shows God arising against his enemies suddenly: 
“But God shall shoot at them with an arrow; suddenly shall 
they be wounded.”  
  
Psalm 147:15 says, “He sendeth forth his commandments 
upon earth: his Word runneth very swiftly.”  
  
What surfaces the unseen is the quality of your confession. It 
is not just what you say but how well you say it. What you 
confess will only be what your heart first acknowledges as 
truth. Are you just saying something because you were told 
to repeat it after someone? Examine what you are saying so 
you will have a clear understanding what you are taking your 
stock in. 
 
For you to speak “added-value” words, you don’t deny that 
facts exist. However, the words you speak must be able to 
overrule the ever-changing facts by accepting and applying 
the incorruptible, infallible truth of the Word of God 
instead. Because the Word of God is supernatural, it has the 
power and authority to change all known and unknown facts.
  
With the Word of God, begin to rehearse the truth, and not 
the facts. Rehearsing the facts will cause your circumstances 
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to maintain exactly the same or even worsen. Eventually, the 
mountain will seem much bigger to you. On the other hand, 
rehearsing the truth will improve your situation to the point 
you won’t even remember the facts.  
  
Remember, when you begin to exercise faith, the enemy will 
always resound that it won’t work and facts may even 
worsen. Instead of quitting, double up on reading the 
scriptures. Don’t retreat, instead advance. You will see the 
truth will bring the facts to a perpetual end. In the words, 
the facts can’t be anything else but an end that can never 
begin again. 
 
Facts  Confess the Truth of the Word 
Sickness “...with his stripes, I am healed”,  
  Isaiah 53:5 
 
Lack  “...ye through his poverty might be rich”,  
  2 Cor. 8:9 
  
“For we which have believed do enter into rest, as he said, 
As I have sworn in my wrath, if they shall enter into my rest: 
although the works were finished from the foundation of the 
world. There remaineth therefore a rest to the people of 
God,” Hebrews 4:3,9. Surrender is a part of that rest. 
Relinquish your ownership by releasing God to work for and 
through you: abandon your fears, doubt, and unbelief; and 
rest perfectly in the Lord. 
You will never find rest in something if you are never 
resolved that it is finished. So your confession brings closure 
to the impossible. Therefore, your confession declares the 
mountain has already been removed. Your confession agrees 
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with God that the works, although unseen, were indeed 
finished from the beginning of the world. 

 
Positioned to Receive the Promises 

 
“For I say, through the grace given unto me, to every man 
that is among you, not to think of himself more highly than 
he ought to think, but to think soberly, according as God 
hath dealt to every man the measure of faith.” Romans 12:3. 
  
When we are born of God, He doesn’t give a portion of faith 
to us as if something is lacking. You and I already possess the 
amount of faith we need for every situation life presents. 
However, we must realize that mountain-moving faith has 
already been deposited within us.  
  
So then faith offers any and everyone an equal opportunity in 
any and every circumstance. Because of God’s grace, (His 
open heart and His open hand), He does not distribute not “a 
measure of faith” to us but “the measure of faith” we need for 
the entire span of our life, which is 120 years, to be 
prosperous and have good success.  
  
The difference between having good success and failure is 
based on how faith is developed in every man and how the 
daily benefits of the covenant are received. What is 
measured back to you represents how well you measure your 
covenant with God. What you actually receive by faith will 
be based on skillful knowledge of the blood covenant. You 
can fully receive all your covenant benefits when you know, 
and apply, your full covenant privileges. 
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What you receive and when you receive your results are a 
direct reflection of your faith’s condition. The maturity of 
your faith determines the kind of harvest you will receive. 
The more mature your faith becomes in a given area, the 
better your yield will be in that given area. 
  
When your faith is measured back to you, the quantity and 
quality of your faith under pressure are ultimately revealed 
when you receive your harvest. God desires you to yield a 
100-fold return every time from the seeds sown. Always 
expect God's best.  
  
Many receive only a 60-fold or a 30-fold return, and even 
crop failures because their faith is either underdeveloped and 
overexposed whenever brought to the test. Underdeveloped 
faith is confessing the end results without the Word of God 
as the foundation. Overexposed faith is acting out of 
presumption and false pretense without the leading of the 
Holy Spirit. The following scripture encourages you to make 
a lifestyle of faith, which is a lifestyle in the Word. 
Therefore, it is what you use all the time, not just on special 
occasions when you can’t seem to manipulate the results 
yourself. “For therein is the righteousness of God revealed 
from faith to faith: as it is written, The just shall live by 
faith,” Romans 1:17. 

 
Power of the Holy Ghost 

 
“Now the God of hope fill you with all joy and [all] peace in 
believing that ye may abound in hope through the power of 
the Holy Ghost,” Romans 15:13.  
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God has great expectations for your future. He assists your 
faith by virtually pouring joy and peace to empower you 
while you are yet believing to receive His promises. This 
launches the Holy Spirit to lead you successfully into the 
future because your faith is complete in Jesus Christ. In fact, 
you can have all joy and all peace even when there is no 
manifestation in sight, because of the working of the Holy 
Spirit.  
  
Romans 5:3 says, “Tribulation worketh patience; patience, 
experience, and experience hope and hope maketh not 
ashamed...” The anchor of hope can sustain you through 
trials. Hope helps you see triumph when you are facing a 
mountain. Hope helps you forget those things that are 
behind. Hope keeps you focused on the future. Hope helps 
you to endure until the end. It helps you have successful 
experiences in using your faith. Ultimately, you will see the 
glory of God manifested in your life. 
  
All joy in believing is the goal. To maintain a state of joy 
until manifestation comes. “...In thy presence is fulness of 
joy...,” Psalm 16:11. If you desire only joy in your joy, 
meditate on the Word of God. The Word of God provides 
fellowship so gloom, despair, agony, sorrow, and mourning 
will flee from you so they cannot interrupt your joy. The 
better your fellowship is with Jesus Christ, the fuller your 
joy will become so you can experience God's delight even 
while you are waiting. 
  
All peace in believing is the other goal. To maintain a state of 
peace until manifestation comes. “Thou shalt keep him in 
perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on thee, because he 
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trusteth in thee,” Isaiah 26:3. If you desire only peace in your 
peace, then stay focused on Jesus the Prince of Peace. You 
will remove any distraction from your worship. The more 
focused you are on Jesus, and not the problem, the more 
perfect your peace will become, so you can experience His 
wholeness even while you are waiting. 
  
In Jesus Christ you are complete. He abundantly loads you 
with joy and peace to supply what your faith needs. Joy and 
peace are fruit of the Spirit developed and fervently 
expressed by the Spirit of God when you come under divine 
leadership. Joy and peace provide a state of contentment 
even during times of testing. Joy helps you to be satisfied 
with Jesus Christ; and peace helps you to stay in agreement 
with Him even when there is no answer in sight. With them 
working together, you can reach and maintain satisfaction 
and be in total agreement with what’s true until you receive 
the manifestation of your promise.  
  
Isaiah 55:12 declares, “For ye shall go out with joy and shall 
be led forth with peace. The mountains and the hills will 
break forth with singing and the trees of the field shall clap 
their hands.” What you may currently refer to as a place of 
hindrance, will ultimately become a place of hallelujahs. The 
presence of joy and peace in believing, causes that mountain 
to bow and confess Jesus Christ as Lord. In other words, the 
mountain joins in to celebrate your victory as it is removed 
from your path, succumbing to defeat. 
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Production: Faith Works by Love  
 
Faith works by love. In other words, faith is made fervently 
active by love. Love must be present and released to make 
faith fully operative. Therefore, love empowers faith to 
manifest the Word. Love makes a commitment to not let go 
until it experiences victory. As one of the fruit of the Holy 
Spirit, God’s love is developed in us. However, to nurture 
it, deposit the Word of God in your heart. 
  
I Corinthians 13th chapter vividly defines “agape”, which is 
the Greek word for love. Agape is the kind of love God 
demonstrates toward us. Agape love goes beyond friendship, 
brotherly kindness, and even romance. Agape is not fleeting. 
Agape is equated with God’s devotion to us, which surpasses 
all our understanding. 
 
You will find faith and agape love are quite identical. Faith 
fosters productive plans. Possesses great expectations. 
Always responds appropriately. Celebrates the truth. 
Believes the impossible. Endures to the end. Nothing can 
separate it from loyalty. Contributes beyond what is 
requested. Will stay as long as is needed. Extremely flexible 
and expandable capacity. Exhibits uncommon unselfishness. 
Greatness is shown through gentleness. 
  
"Perfect love casts out fear," according to I John 4:18, so we 
can’t be incapacitated. Faith finds the courage to be bold. 
Therefore, fear is paralyzed making faith, working by love, 
invincible. Love never fails when it is present and actively 
released by faith. James 2:20 says, “...Faith without works is 
dead.” Show your faith by your works of love. By your 
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works of love, your faith is made perfect. It will reach the 
maturity of God’s love. 
  
When we comprehend the height, length, breadth, and 
depth of God’s love, we can then parallel it with faith. Strive 
for your level of confidence in God to equal your level of 
commitment to Him.  
 

 Height of God’s love -- Quality of coverage. No one 
can possibly love you better. “We love him, because He 
first loved us,” I John 4:19. “But God commendeth 
his love toward us in that, while we were yet sinners, 
Christ died for us,” Romans 5:8. 

 
 Breadth of God’s love -- Diversity of coverage. 

Virtually there is no fault that God won't overlook; and 
there is no one in Christ that is unable to express His love to 
someone who is at fault. “Love covers all sins,” Proverbs 
10:12b. “Beloved if God so loved us, we ought to 
love one another,” I John 4:11. 

 
 Length of God’s love -- Longevity of coverage. How 

long is from everlasting to everlasting? “The Lord hath 
appeared of old unto me, saying, Yea, I have loved 
thee with an everlasting love: therefore with 
lovingkindness have I drawn thee,” Jeremiah 31:3 

 
 Depth of God’s love -- Flexibility of coverage. Had it 

been just only one person lost, he would have made the same 
sacrificial offering, but it was for all mankind. “For 
scarcely for a righteous man will one die: yet 
peradventure for a good man some would even dare 
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to die,” Romans 5:7. “For God so loved the whole 
world, that He gave his only begotten Son, that 
whosoever believeth in Him should not perish, but 
have everlasting life,” St. John 3:16. 

 
Apply your faith in the beginning, or at the climax, of a 
situation. Use it for the temporal or the eternal. Use it for an 
individual or many nations. Use it for one area, or all areas. 
Apply it to valleys or mountains. Faith -- with works -- is 
alive and well. 

 
Prayer of Petition 

 
“Therefore I say unto you, What things soever ye desire, 
when you pray, believe that ye receive them, and ye shall 
have them,” Mark 11:24. Prayer is not a form of therapy, 
nor is it something you do just to feel better. 
 
Through prayer, you can fellowship with God and have His 
undivided attention. First, know what you want. Begin to 
petition Him in such a way that your request is the image of 
what you believe and receive in your heart, and what you 
confess with your mouth. By faith expect to receive your 
answer at the time of your request.  
  
Your personal relationship with the Lord will determine 
your realized “access and boldness with confidence by the 
faith of him” as stated in Romans 4:16. Your level of 
knowledge of your covenant rights will determine your 
realized promises. 
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Use the following verses in times of prayer and 
confession to help to guard your mouth and 
your heart: 

  
“Let the words of my mouth, and the meditation of my 
heart, be acceptable in thy sight, O Lord, my strength, and 
my Redeemer,” Psalm 19:14. 
  
“Set a watch, O Lord, before my mouth; keep the door of 
my lips. Incline not my heart to any evil thing, to practice 
wicked works with men that work iniquity; and let me not 
eat of their dainties,” Psalm 141:3-4. 
 

Use the following verses to serve as a form of 
closure to all your daily prayers: 

 
“Blessed be the Lord, that hath given rest unto his people, 
Israel, according to all that he promised; there hath not failed 
one word of all his good promise, which he promised by the 
hand of Moses his servant.  
  
“The Lord our God be with us, as he was with our fathers: 
let him not leave us nor forsake us:  
  
“That he may incline our hearts unto him, to walk in all his 
ways, and to keep his commandments, and his statutes, and 
his judgments, which he commanded our fathers.  
  
“And let these words, wherewith I have made supplication 
before the Lord, be nigh unto the Lord our God day and 
night, that he maintain the cause of his servant, and the cause 
of his people, Israel, at all times, as the matter shall require: 
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“That all the people of the earth may know that the Lord is 
God, and that there is none else.  
  
“Let your heart, therefore, be perfect with the Lord our 
God, to walk in his statutes and to keep his commandments, 
as at this day.” I Kings 8:56-61. 

 
Praise Prepares the Way 

 
“He staggered not at the promise of God through unbelief, 
but was strong in faith, giving glory to God; and being fully 
persuaded that, what he had promised, he was able also to 
perform,” Romans 4:20-21. 
  
The sacrifice of praise will cause your heart to rejoice, but it 
also prepares the way of the Lord. Honor Jesus Christ by 
honoring His blood, His Word, and His Name. 
 
Blood     
Provision 
Forgives all Iniquities    
 
Word 
Promise 
“But He was wounded for our transgressions...”  Isaiah 53:5a 
 
Name 
Praise 
Jehovah Tsidekunu (Righteousness) 
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Blood     
Provision 
Heals all Diseases 
 
Word 
Promise 
“...and with His stripes we are healed.” Isaiah 53:5b 
 
Name 
Praise 
Jehovah Rapha (Healer) 
 
   
Blood     
Provision 
Redeems life from destruction 
    
Word 
Promise 
“He sent his word and healed them and delivered them from their 
destruction.” Ps. 107:20 
 
Name 
Praise 
Redeemer (Paid in Full) 

 
Patiently Expecting, Patiently Enduring 

 
“Knowing this, that the trying of your faith worketh 
patience. But let patience have her perfect work, that ye may 
be perfect and entire, wanting nothing,” James 1:3-4. 
  
Habakkuk 3:19 says, “The Lord God is my strength, and He 
will make my feet like hinds’ feet, and He will make me 
walk upon mine high places...” Through trials or testing, be 
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resolved that you can move forward with splendor, strength, 
speed, satisfaction, surefootedness, and in service to the 
Lord (worship). 
  
In this case, the outcome of a “placement test” reveals your 
specific knowledge or proficiency of the blood covenant. If 
you don’t know or believe the blood covenant is God’s 
sworn affidavit to you, then the amount of success will be 
drastically reduced when your faith is applied. 
  
The test reveals to us our level of obedience to God. Please 
know that God already knows what is in our heart. It is the 
test that gives us a reality check, so we will know if we are 
actually living by the Word of God. Deut 8:1-3 says, “All the 
commandments which I command thee this day shall ye 
observe to do, that ye may live, and multiply, and go in and 
possess the land which the Lord swore to give unto your 
fathers. And thou shalt remember all the way which the Lord 
thy God led thee these forty years in the wilderness, to 
humble thee, and to prove thee, to know that was in thine 
heart, whether thou wouldest keep his commandments, or 
not.” 
  
Furthermore, the proficiency test separates your loyalty to 
God from the lust of your prayer request. An inappropriate 
relationship with material things will cause you to serve an 
idol instead of God. Be certain not to make an idol of the 
thing desired at any time, even when it is in the unseen stage 
of your request. 
  
A trial will always leave a trail to what your heart really 
treasures. The integrity of your faith will be evident during 
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and after the trial or test. Don’t allow your prayer request to 
be the mountain that hinders you from receiving from God. 
  
You pass the test when you desire to worship God more than 
the things that are to come. The expectation of our faith is 
that it resounds that God is our exceeding great reward. The 
end of our faith is still to worship God. You must be 
resolved in the face of the trial to say “Nothing shall separate 
me from the love of God (things present nor things to 
come)”.  
 

Performance for the Prize 
 
“For whatsoever is born of God overcometh the world: and 
this is the victory that overcometh the world, even our 
faith,” I John 5:4. 
  
The world system has already been condemned, so if you 
choose to live by its rules, you will experience failure in this 
life. Deuteronomy 28:14 tells of those who choose not to 
“serve the Lord with joyfulness, and with gladness of heart 
for the abundance of all things”. They are the ones who will 
live under the curse; i.e., “empowered to fail”. You will be 
subjected to live under the curse if you choose not to trust 
God in any given area of your life. But thanks be to God, 
"Christ hath redeemed us from the curse of the law, being 
made a curse for us: for it is written, Cursed is everyone that 
hangeth on a tree: That the blessing of Abraham might on the 
Gentiles through Jesus Christ; that we might receive the 
promise of the Spirit through faith," Galatians 3:13-14. 
Don’t settle for less than the very best. 
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To execute mountain-moving faith, keep your eyes on the 
prize. Declare as Philippians 3:13b-14 does, “... Forgetting 
those things which are behind, and reaching forth unto those 
things which are before, I press toward the mark for the 
prize of the high calling of God in Christ Jesus.” 

 
Protective Covering 

 
In I Timothy 6:12, the Apostle Paul refers to believers 
“fighting the good fight of faith.” The best thing about a fight 
is when you are declared the winner.  
  
Faith serves as a protective covering for the believer. “Above 
all, taking the shield of faith wherewith you shall be able to 
quench all the fiery darts of the wicked,” Ephesians 6:16. 
Don’t put your shield of faith down, for it is the major 
artillery used against the enemy. 
Pray that you have perfected faith. Nothing missing. Nothing 
broken. Nothing lacking. Perfected faith shows the maturity 
of your faith. It believes to see the goodness of the Lord in 
the land of the living, no matter if the wait seems very long. 
Perfected faith is confident that it will be manifested, so time 
is no longer an issue. Paul said, “Night and day praying 
exceedingly that we might see your face, and might perfect 
that which is lacking in your faith?” I Thessalonians 3:10. 
  
Pray that your faith does not fail before, during, and after the 
tests. Before the test of faith it is easy to become 
presumptuous. During the test of faith it is easy to get 
detracted or even offended. After the test of faith it is easy to 
become careless. Luke 22:31-32 says, “And the Lord said, 
Simon, behold Satan hath desired to have you, that he may 
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sift you as wheat: But I have prayed for thee, that thy faith 
fail not: And when thou art converted, strengthen thy 
brethren.”  
  
Pray that your faith does not faint. The scripture says the 
Lord gives power to the faint, and increases the strength of 
the one who does not have might. Therefore, fainting is not 
an option. Regular communication with God keeps you 
connected to the answer. Psalm 27:13 focuses on the power 
of your faith to receive the manifestation of what you prayed 
for. “I had fainted, unless I had believed to see the goodness 
of the Lord in the land of the living.”  

 
Perfect Example 

 
“Looking unto Jesus the Author and Finisher of our faith, 
who for the joy that was set before him endured the cross, 
despising the shame, is set down at the right hand of the 
throne of God,” Hebrews 12:2.  
  
Be resolved with Jesus as the author and finisher of your 
faith. Keep looking to Jesus. Stay focused on Him. Jesus is 
the beginning of our faith, and He’s also the developer of it. 
In this relationship, you don’t exercise faith alone at any 
time. His role is to be your constant companion from the 
beginning of your faith until you receive victory in all things. 
He will never leave or forsake you. 
  
Jesus Christ also represents you to God. He takes your 
request before God. With the leadership of the Holy Spirit, 
He guides you through the Word of God to ensure your 
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request lines up with the will of God. He helps to purify 
your heart, and your request, so that you will be ensured of 
receiving the best answer.  
  
As the High Priest of our profession, he represents God to 
you. He pursues us more than we pursue Him. He seeks to 
establish God’s purpose and plan in us. He helps to establish 
faith in God alone. He quickens us with the Word of God to 
sustain us during the trials of our faith. 
  
As our example Jesus was triumphant, through God, on 
earth. The good news is that with Jesus living in our heart, so 
can we. The Holy Spirit can produce the same absolute, 
unquestionable, and unlimited results in you as Jesus 
experienced during his earthly ministry. What made Jesus 
successful was His firsthand knowledge of, and reverence 
for, God. Jesus clearly understood the power and authority 
behind the faith, which made his faith undeniable. Clearly, 
with the help and example of Jesus Christ, we are well able 
to remove mountains. 
 

 

The New Beginning 
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I Believe 

 

I believe, I believe,  
like a grain of mustard seed 

All things are possible,  
nothing’s impossible 

when you believe. 
 

I believe, I believe,  
and by faith I receive 

All things are possible,  
nothing’s impossible 

when you believe. 
 

I believe, I believe,  
God supplies all my need 
All things are possible,  
nothing’s impossible 

when you believe. 
 

I believe, I believe,  
all it takes is God’s Word in me 

All things are possible,  
nothing’s impossible 

when you believe. 

 
 
Lyrics by Kathryn Joy Foster 
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Prayer to Receive Salvation and the 
Baptism in the Holy Spirit 

 
Dear Heavenly Father, I come before you to acknowledge my need for 

salvation. I repent of my sin and ask you to forgive me. I invite you to be my 
Savior and the Lord of my life. Romans 10:9 says, "That if thou shalt confess 
with thy mouth the Lord Jesus, and shalt believe in thine heart that God hath 
raised him from the dead, thou shalt be saved." I believe that I am saved, right 
now. I believe that You have accepted me as I am. By the shed blood of Jesus 
Christ, I believe You have included me as the newest member in the heavenly 
family right now. I believe I receive all the benefits of salvation right now: 
forgive all my iniquities, heal all my diseases, redeem my life from 
destruction, crown me with loving kindness and tender mercies, and satisfy 
my mouth with good things so that my youth will be renewed like the eagles 
as Psalms 103:3-5 declares. I declare that there is absolutely nothing in my 
life that needs saving. I am saved to the uttermost. 
 Now that I am saved, I am an immediate candidate to receive the 
baptism in the Holy Spirit. I ask you to fill me with the Holy Spirit with the 
evidence of speaking in other tongues, as was experienced in Acts 2:4, “And 
they were all filled with the Holy Ghost, and began to speak with other 
tongues, as the Spirit gave them utterance." Therefore I believe I receive the 
Holy Spirit right now. John 7:38 declares, "He that believeth on me (Jesus 
Christ), as the scripture hath said, out of his belly shall flow rivers of living 
water." I believe I am empowered to be an eyewitness as Acts 1:6 declares, 
"But ye shall receive power after that the Holy Ghost is come upon you: and 
ye shall be witnesses unto me both in Jerusalem, and in all Judea, and in 
Samaria, and unto the uttermost part of the earth." 
 Thank you for salvation and the baptism of the Holy Spirit. I believe 
I am brand new. II Corinthians 5:7 says, “Therefore if any man be in Christ, 
he is a new creature: old things are passed away; behold, all things are 

become new." In Jesus' Name, Amen. 
 

I salute you as the newest member of the body of Christ. This is the 
most important decision you will ever make in this life. Welcome to 
our family. 
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OTHER AVAILABLE  BOOKS BY READ ALL OVER 
 

Royal Authority: The Right Side of Righteousness vividly illustrates the 
conferred power and authority of Jesus Christ to believers to reign now 
in the earth. It inspires confidence that ensures its reader the right to 
master his God-ordained inheritance as a son and heir of God and a 
joint-heir with Jesus Christ. 
 

The Royal Seed is a spin-off project based on Royal Authority: The 
Right Side of Righteousness. The cantata script can serve as a 
companion study guide in establishing your royal stance in the earth. 
 

Pathway to Prosperity is taken from the book of Ruth. This wealth of 
revelation gives God’s viewpoint on prospering his people. Overflowing 
with God’s covenant benefits, you will receive a balanced picture of the 
Lord’s passion to advance you in the earth. This book includes eight 
pages of scripture references that will help you to develop a scripture 
based lifestyle. 
 

The Noah No One Has Ever Known: Seamless Connection with the 
Spirit of God gives insight into the adventure of Noah and his 
relationship with God Almighty. Bursting with scriptures that parallel 
the character, fruit, and power of the Spirit of God, this instructional 
proves that believers can demonstrate everything that God purposed 
for them. Other companion books include What if Noah Rocked the 
Boat? (ages 6-12) and Always Room for One More (newborns to 
kindergartners). 
 

What if Noah Rocked the Boat? The imagination of a child will fade 
away quite early even prematurely if its fire is not kept rekindled. This 
book captures the mind and heart of its audience through indelible word 
pictures. What they image cultivates the length, breadth, height, and 
depth of their vision. Although they may have a multitude of fleeting 
thoughts or tend to dream on occasion, there is one lasting impression 
you will want them to embrace: each person has been fearfully and 
wonderfully created in the image and likeness of God. Juvenile book for 
ages 6-12. 
 

Always Room for One More echoes God's unconditional love for the 
world, which includes just how special your little ones really are. To 
help them feel safe and secure and satisfy their sense of belonging, the 
story line invites them to become a part of God's family. It uniquely 
combines both education and enjoyment. There are both rhyme and 
reason to Always Room for One More. There are references made to 
colors, shapes, sizes, and numbers throughout. Full-color pictures are 
present throughout with the use of animal pairs. You will also find word 
pictures to spark your child's vivid imagination, an inventor's greatest 
tool. Always Room for One More is so complete that all you need to add 
to this story is animation, your voice for your listening audience. 
Personalized and universal copies and an audiobook available. 
Companion CD Single produced by Kaleidisc International. 
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READ ALL OVER PUBLISHING 
 
Because of the brilliance of the light of the glorious gospel of 
peace, the Word of God remains indisputable. There are 
absolutely no gray areas. At Read All Over Publishing 
everything is in black and white and red all over, i.e., 
covered by the blood of Jesus Christ. 
 
If the publication is 

  ...Commanding 
  ...Clear 
  ...Concise 
  ...Comprehensive 

   It’s bound to be a  
   Read All Over Publishing book. 
 
God gave Adam indelible instructions straight from His own 

mouth. Commanding. 
 
 God said what He meant, and meant what He said. 

There was nothing said that could have misled him. Clear. 
  
 God deposited volumes in Adam’s heart although 

they were  found in only two verses of scripture. Concise. 
 
 God revealed both sides of the story so that Adam 
intimately knew the Lord and was forewarned of the enemy. 

Comprehensive. 
 
You will find that same pattern throughout all Read All 
Over Publishing books. 


